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Gymnatorium
AGENDA

1) Chair Calls Meeting to Order


EE calls the meeting to order at 6:01.

2) Roll Call

Present: Lori Zaimi (LZ), Eilene Edeger (EE), Bill Kennedy (BK), Joe Dunne (JD), Shelly Terzian (ST), Jeff Korte (JK), Lynn Carro 
(LC), John Azpeitia (JA), Joanne DeSantis Kirk (JDK) Ariadna Ginez (AG)

Absent:  Brooke Thompson (BT), Jorge Rodriguez (JR),
3) Approval of the Order of the Agenda

JK motions to approve the agenda, AG seconds.  Agenda approved unanimously.  

4) Public Participation


Deputy Chief of Staff – here as a support.  

5) Items Needing Council Approval
a) Minutes of the October 20, 2016 regular meeting.  JK moves to approve, EE seconds.  Approved unanimously.
b) Minutes of the November 17, 2016 regular meeting.   AG moves to approve, ST seconds.  Approved unanimously.  
c) Minutes of the December 15, 2016 regular meeting.   
6) Budget

4 furlough days does not cover the cuts.  $11 million a day.  


The overall budget was increased to cover the raises that were part of the CTU contract – the board supplied that money.


An additional $5,924 that will be transferred to a reading line.  Should CPS reallocate the dollars to a different miscellaneous 
line

JD motions for the Budget transfers set forth on the Principals report to clear the negatives for the CTU adjustment salaries.  
BK seconds.  Motion passes unanimously.  

7) Transfer of Funds

a) Federal

b) State

8) Internal Accounts


LZ motions to approve December’s Internal Accounts, JK seconds.  Motion approves.  

9) Least Restrictive Environment


Numbers are still very steady.  3 students in the last month.  3rd grade already has a large group of IEPs.  3 more with 
intensive Tier III supports, recommended to have an evaluation to determine if an IEP is warranted.  Still providing supports 
but there are still disconnects.

10) Old Business
a) Fundraising – last month there were some questions. This year, $9,068 was raised in our book fair (4 days long) vs $10,764 (5 days long) last year. Mr. Richie is looking into scheduling a spring book fair.   

b) City-wide LSC letter – a letter from a group of LSC’s.  Our LSC will sign on.    


JD will follow up from last month’s task – response to CPS that we are genuinely concerned about the budget, but that we 
weren’t specifically asking for issue. 
c) Principal Evaluation – we need to approve last year’s Final evaluation score for Lori.  CPS in the last 30 days has released the second half of the score.  JD makes a motion to approve summative rating for 2016; ST seconds.  

Voice vote: JA yes, BK yes, JK yes, EE yes, ST yes, LC yes, AG yes, JK yes.  


Current Principal Evaluation committee will meet Thursday, 1/26 in the Teachers Lounge at 6pm.  Discussing what to include 
in the survey and when to get them finalized.   


Discussion about the Friends of Peirce survey about parent inventory and whether or not it potentially conflicts – effort-wise 
– with parents completing the Principal evaluation survey.

11) New Business
12) School and Committee Reports

Principal’s Committee:  

· Attendance  - significant increases since break.  This week 96.7%, and the week back 95.2.  The weeks before break was bad.  As long as the weather stays good, we should be OK as long as we’re trending in the same direction.  If

· ST Math is close to implantation.  February 6th, hopefully.  Training of teachers, those with experience are already going.  
· Based on last month’s LSC meeting discussion, I reiterated with all grade levels open door policy, our work as an IB school, how decisions are made. 

· 2nd quarter progress months.  

· K-2 Literacy Test met with Karen Valenti.  K team is implementing the Japanese math work in the next 2 weeks.  

· Working with Rebecca Hendrickson for 2 parent workshops.  

· Our PYP Authorization Visit will be May 25th-26th, this visit will be one of the final steps in our being authorized in the PYP. Groups of parents and students will be asked to meet with the authorization team.
· Some grade level teams in PK-5th grade began visiting other IB schools this week - all teams will eventually have visited at least 1 other IB school this year.
· The 4th grade team attended a math research lesson at Chavez Elementary School on 1.18.17
· As of today, MAP is ending this year, PARCC is continuing.  
· REACH observations continue - we are over halfway completed for the school year.
· PYP teachers are close to finalizing their scope and sequence work.
· Ms. Mayra Rivasplatas was hired to replace the position that Brenda Paez vacated.
· Edward Curran was hired to replace the lunch/recess monitor position that Mayra vacated.  We are currently fully staffed.  
· Our 7th grade students are currently on a 2-night overnight trip to Lorado Taft which focusses on team building.
· 11 students received scholarships (6 full, 5 half) to attend the 7th/8th grade trip to Washington D.C. the fundraising committee is working hard to continue raising funds for these students along with supporting next year's trip.
· The 5th grade Immigration Debate with Les Lynn & Argument Centered Education was a huge success! Ms. Leventis’ classroom was the overall winner.
· Peirce students participated in the 48th ward winter concert at Senn HS.
· The Peirce winter concert, led by Ms. Thompson with support from Ms. Moritz was a huge success.
· Students in PK-8th grade participated in the Amazing Africa performance which came to us from Urban Gateways with Friends of Peirce financial support.
· Ms. Bencel & Ms. Baumgarten continue the arts integration partnership with CAPE this school year.
· Student Council held a Pajama Day before winter break with proceeds going to support the DAPL pipeline (as approved in previous LSC meeting).
· Peirce students are participating in the newly revised CPS Sports programs Basketball League - we have a total of 5 teams who train during the week and then participate in game days on Saturdays at Uplift HS.
· Spelling Bee took place after winter break –
· 1st-2nd Grade 1st Place: Madeleine Rosen
· 1st-2nd Grade 2nd Place: Ramona Harold

· 3rd-5th Grade 1st Place: Rachel Yanoff

· 3rd-5th Grade 2nd Place: Hrithik Rao

· 6th-8th Grade 1st Place: Elliott Topp (will advance to the regional round)

· 6th-8th Grade 2nd Place: Isabel Korte

· Ms. Zaimi held a focus group with student council - see student council notes for more information.
· Ms. Graney held a Sexual Health Information session for parents - teachers will begin implementing the program in the 3rd and 4th quarters.
· Our PAC met and looked at additional parent training opportunities over the next few months. They are in the process of scheduling math workshops for parents in addition to supporting the IB Behind the scenes tours.
· Our BAC met today, January 19th (2nd meeting) in the morning and the agenda includes a report out on Bilingual/EL supports, parent education around Bilingual Education.
· Principal sends a monthly e-newsletter home to families, works with parent leaders in maintenance of the school website and supports the dissemination of information to the school and PSO Facebook sites.
· Principal followed up with all grade level teams in regards to school admin structure, teacher committees, vision for our work as an IB school after our last LSC meeting.
· Principal attended IB professional development through IIBS.
· Principal met with Mary Beck, David Gregg, Talyia Riemer around our MYP partnership - an assessment of where we are and where we need to be in regards to our self study process.

Friends of Peirce:  

· April 30 is the Hopleaf Event.

· June fundraiser  - ~150 people, parent focused, replacement for what we used to do at Hopleaf.  Uptown Underground and potentially a Casino Night.  

· June 3 is Fiesta De Arte.  

· Teacher Event – family friendly to recognize and support the teachers, where the funds raised would be a vehicle to pay for reimbursement for teacher expenses (Something Peirce usually funds).  

· Bricolage mural – the Alderman will contribute.   Garden area, and also on Gregory.  Greenstar offer is $18,000.

PAC: 

· 13 people at the last meeting.  

· Discussion on 

· the sexual health curriculum, 

· math workshops.  

· Open House for current parents.  

· Career Day.  

· Senn High School visit for Peirce parents.  

· School Branding.  

· Retention of parents/ families beyond the younger grades.  

· Make PAC meetings more visible.

PPLC:
Did not meet since last meeting

PSO:
Meets tomorrow, has not met since last meeting.   

13) Public Participation 

None

14) Announcements
None

15) Motion to Adjourn

JA motions to adjourn.  JK seconds with wild gesticulation.  Motion approves unanimously. 
Student Council Focus Group December 2016
· Cleaner bathrooms
· New water fountains to refill water bottles
· Re-Paint Walls

· Get rid of Go Math - boring
· 3rd grade likes new math curriculum
· Heating/Cooling - too hot and too cold
· LOVE the supportive Teachers
· LOVE the Chromebooks
· Need more computers
· Peirce is a fun place
· LOVE Advisory/Learning Communities
· Desks are very wobbly
· Want an honors program
· Do not like the 5 minute warning during recess
· LOVE that specials classes are longer this year (60 minutes vs 40 last)
· Would like a water fountain in the cafeteria
· Tables in the lunchroom can be messy
· Swings are too low on the playground
· Want more to do during indoor recess
· Want to use their phones during recess and lunch
· Would like a working water fountain outside
· More freedom at recess - define recess rules during snowy months
· Want library as a specials class again but like having an open library
· Want the lost and found to be more accessible
· Playground plowed and turf salted
· Revamp the old building bathrooms
· Recess monitors to be kinder towards students
· Lunch lines are moving faster this year
· Would like passing periods in MS

· More dances for middle school
· 7th and 8th grades to use both the park and the track
· The right to say reasons for problems
· Equal respect from recess monitors - recess monitors do not always help with solving problems

International Baccalaureate Learner Profile:

Inquirers, knowledgeable, thinkers, communicators, principled, open-minded, caring, risk-takers, balanced, reflective

